
YEAR 6 BIRDS OF PREY 

On Monday, Year 6 had a surprise visit from Herrings Green Birds of Prey Centre. Five birds of prey were brought 

in, including: an eagle owl, a kestrel, a barn owl, a Harris hawk and a Southern-white faced owl. 

We were able to hold the Polo – the kestrel and Accio – the Southern-white faced owl. The bird handler, with our 

adults help, then flew the eagle owl, Milo and barn owl, Midge (who was hand reared by Erin at her home!) over 

our heads. It was an amazing experience. Fun fact: did you know kestrels can see up to 50m away? 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD 

This week’s newsletter is jam-packed with updates from our classes and subject leaders. Please let us know if 

there is anything that you would like more information on.  

Mulberries parents, please note that your first day back after Easter break is 

Tuesday 16th April along with the rest of the school. 

We look forward to seeing some of you at our Reception and KS1 Easter    

Assembly and Mulberries drop-ins next week. 

I hope that you have a great weekend. 
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Last week was a busy one for year 5! 

As well as Comic Relief and lots of red hair in the class, on Thursday evening, 

some of the children came back to school for some star gazing.                   

Unfortunately, the weather was not kind to us and the cloud cover was too 

thick to see anything but Paul and Mike, from Sandy Astronomical Society, 

were able to show us some of the equipment, give tips to see the stars and 

answer some of the children's questions.  If you would like further               

information about star gazing at home, the Sandy Astronomical Society   

website (http://www.sandyastro.co.uk/) has a calendar of what can be seen 

and when.  Many thanks to the parents who came to help with the evening. 

On Friday, we walked up to Sandy Secondary for a 

morning of arts activities.  It started with a music 

activity, all the children had African djembe 

drums and played a piece where they all played 

together, in rounds and there were also some   

solos.  The children’s rhythm and timing was very 

good.  Next was art textiles, the children had to 

create their own African face mask, making them 

as bright and as colourful as they could.  We then 

finished the morning with some dancing to the 

song ‘I just Can’t Wait to be King’ from the Lion 

King.  The enthusiasm and movement of          

everyone was fantastic, interpreting the       

movement of several animals and putting them 

together into a routine which was fantastic.  

Juniper Class 

http://www.sandyastro.co.uk/


Some of our learning  

during spring term in 

Rowan! 
English - In English we have been using the book Flood 

by Alvaro F. Villa to help our writing about our own 

flood.  We have written about a family who have to go 

away from their beautiful house because it got flooded.  

We have been learning about verbs and the suffix ‘ation’ 

and using prefixes and using ‘dis’ ‘mis’ and ‘un’. We 

wrote a non-chronological report about Earthquakes 

and used headings and subheadings. By Kyle  

 

 

 

 

Maths -  Rowan class are learning about length and 

perimeter and we have learnt to add and subtract 

lengths, measure in millimetres, centimetres and meters 

and find equivalent lengths.  We have also compared 

lengths.  We have learnt what is perimeter and how to 

measure it and more!!! By Ralph 

 

 

 

 

Geography -  In            

Geography we’ve been 

learning about Antarctica.  

The first person to stay in 

Antarctica for fifteen 

months was Ernest      

Shackleton.  How did he 

survive in that freezing 

cold weather for over a 

year!?  By Harper 

History - In History       

Rowan class have been 

learning about Ancient 

Egypt.  We have been    

finding out about different 

parts of a pyramid and the 

names of Egyptian gods.  

We have found that they 

wrote differently to us and 

that they used Hieroglyph-

ics instead.   By  Harry Science - In Rowan we have learnt about plants and 

that they come in different sizes and colours like 

green, pink, red and blue.  Plants that are healthy 

give food and oxygen not just for us but animals as 

well.  Some plants have mechanisms to defend them 

like cacti.  

Plants help insects like, bees, butterflies, wasps and 

hornets.  You will find plants everywhere like in the 

forest, in the jungle and even in the desert.  Plants 

are very good for the world they give us medicine 

and perfume.  Just all from plants.  By Bodie 

 

Art and Design - We have looked at Henri Matisse’s 

cut out artwork.  We cut bits of paper out to make our 

own art.  We have also looked at contrasting colours for 

example blue contrasts with orange.  A contrasting      

colour is a colour that is opposite on the colour wheel.   

By Moni 

PE - We have been learning about country music over 

the last two weeks.  We have been practising different 

dances such as: the fan, tap heel, tap toe, step kick, step 

toe and the grapevine.  We have also been practising the 

cannon in groups of four and our PE unit this term is 

dance.   By Dexter 

Music-  In music we have learnt musical notes and we 

listened to ‘Night on Bald Mountain’ by Mussorgsky.  For a 

mountain scene we played musical instruments to   

create something that went like climbing up a       

mountain or falling down a mountain and a snow     

avalanche.   By Henry 



Phonics and reading in Early Years and KS1 
Since 2022 we have changed the reading books that 

we use in reception and KS1. The Government 

brought out legislation in which schools need to use 

a new phonics scheme and we decided on Twinkl. 

Phonics teaches the children sounds that are needed 

to be successful readers and they are taught in a  

particular order. These sounds start in reception with 

s,a,t,p,i,n and other single letter sounds then move 

on to digraphs, which are two letters that make one 

sound, such as ‘sh’ and so .forth. 

The books chosen to support the phonics scheme are  

created by ‘Bug Club’ and have a range of both fiction and 

non-fiction texts that the children have really engaged 

with. On the back cover it states which level the sounds 

are from, this is linked to the teaching in class.  

Nursery—level 1 

Reception—level 2,3,4 

Year 1– level 5 

Year 2—level 6 

Children are able to read the levels that have been taught 

but not go beyond. 

* The books have ‘Phase’ rather than ‘level’ printed. 

 

 

Books are no longer in colour bands, we now have units. The 

units are linked to the sounds that are featured in each book. 

The focus sounds are shown inside the front cover and these 

should be read with the children before they begin. All books are 

required to be read with an adult three times. The first read is to 

decode and blend the sounds, the second read is to become  

fluent and the third is to discuss it and use comprehension skills. 

Story comprehension   questions can be found inside the back 

cover to help. When the children are secure on the sound,  

having read a variety of books in that unit, they will move to the 

next unit with the teacher’s assessment.  



What is TT Rockstars?                              

TT Rockstars is an online maths learning platform that helps children build their fluency and recall in             

multiplication and division. Playing fun games based around an avatar of rock stars, children answer questions 

on multiplication and division. Regular play will also boost children’s confidence. Children in year 4 take a    

statutory multiplication tables check and TT Rockstars is a great way to support them in the run up to this 

time. 

Logging in: 

TT Rockstars is accessible via browser (https://ttrockstars.com/) or via the app, which is free to download on 

Amazon, Android and Apple devices. 

Children in KS2 have a TT Rockstars account (this should be in their reading/homework diary). On occasions, 

some children may continue to use Numbots in LKS2. This will be on an individual basis that the class teacher 

will decide upon with your support.  

Some of the games you can play are: 

 

Multi Player 

 

Children will automatically move through each table as they increase their scores and speed. However, we 

may set a certain table dependent on their scores. 

How long should my child play? 

We encourage a healthy screen time. Approximately 15 – 20 minutes as children go through KS2. 



 

 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

Monday 25th March 3.30-4.30pm Mulberries parent drop 

in  

Thursday 28th March 9.10am Reception and KS1 Easter  

assembly - parents welcome 

Thursday 28th March 9-10.30am Pre-school Easter activity 

session. If attending the Easter assembly, please do feel 

free to join us  

afterwards.  

Thursday 28th March FoMT Easter activity afterschool 

Friday 29th March Easter holiday begins 

Monday 15th April Teacher training day 

Tuesday 16th April Term begins for all, including  

Mulberries 

 

Term dates for 2024-2025 can be found here. 

Week beginning 18th March 2024 

The best attendance award is presented to:  

Poplar class! 

Mulberries 

91% 

Fir (YR) 

93% 

Yew (Y1)  

95% 

Aspen (Y2)   

95% 

Rowan (Y3) 

96% 

Poplar (Y4) 

97% 

Juniper (Y5) 

92% 

Elder (Y6)  

93% 

Sycamore (Y6)   

94% 

Our target is 

97% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s  

House Winners      

 

  

 

 

This week the 

awards are 

for... 

…always being 

positive! 

 

Fir: 

Evelyn 

Yew: 

Jessica 

Aspen: 

Libby 

Rowan: 

Sebastian 

Poplar: 

Toby L 

Juniper: 

Torben 

Sycamore: 

Paige 

Elder: 

Charlie 

 

Well done to 

you all! 

https://www.mapletreeprimaryschool.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=67





